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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

November 9, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Wednedsay, November 9, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending were Deputy Auditors Bev Terrell and Bobbie Abel, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Jason Smith and Jeff Williams, Indian Creek Quarries; Andrew Boswell, CivilCon; David Welch, Federated Insurance; Garrick Cooper, Andy Ringwald, EMA/Civil Defense; Kristina Terry & Brian Ketterer, Martin County EMS; Jonah Shaw, Shoals Volunteer Fire Department and Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:48pm.  The meeting was called to order later than usual due to the Redevelopment Commission meeting.  
The minutes from the regular meeting of October 25, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
David Welch, Federated Insurance, came before the Commissioners to discuss the Health Insurance renewal.  The loss ratio for 2016 to date is 137.5%.  The county has paid in roughly $400,000 in premiums and Federated has paid over $550,000 in claims.  Premiums for the county will increase 14.4%.  In 2016, the employees insurance was 2000/4000 deductible with co-pay and the County paying 90% of the premium.    Open enrollment began November 1, 2016 and ends December 15, 2016.    Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the renewal with Federated Insurance with the County paying 90% of the insurance premium and the employee be given the choice of three different plans with the County’s 90% remaining the same throughout the three plans.   Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Federated Insurance will be here on Tuesday, November 15th, for employees wishing to make changes or ask questions.  
Kristina Terry, Martin County EMS, gave current year to date report.  They will be presenting quarterly reports from here on out.  

Andy Ringwald, EMS/Civil Defense, will be attending the District 10 meeting next week.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, announced that the NSA Joint Land Use Study will be meeting Wednesday, November 16, 2016 from 6pm-8pm at the WestGate Academy.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  Superintendent Padgett updated the Commissioners on several road repairs.  A discussion on bridge damage on Jones Lane followed.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to allow up to $1,820 for treated lumber to repair the Jones Lane Bridge.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  An engineering firm offered to do the Road Asset Management Plan for $15,000-$20,000.  The lights in the highway department garage are in need of replacement.  Superintendent Padgett would like to go to LED lighting.  Spout Springs Bridge is under construction.  The roof will be replaced at the Highway Department next week.  
Brent Roberts, BF&S, updated the Commissioners on Bridge #11 and showed them pictures taken during the construction process. Roberts made the Commissioners aware of the RFQ’s going out for County Wide Bridge Inspections and due November 18.   He submitted a bid on behalf of BF&S.  
County Attorney Lett opened the highway supply bids for 2017.  The following bids were received:  St. Regis Culvert, Civilcon, E3 Bridge and Erosion Resources & Supply for culvert supplies and Rogers Group, Mulzer Crushed Stone, US Aggregates, Indian Creek Quarries and Cave Quarries for asphalt materials.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to take the bids under advisement until the next meeting.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Garrick Cooper thanked Superintendent Padgett for all his work at the Highway Department.  He also recommended the Commissioners hire a part-time mechanic to assist with everyday work.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the 2nd reading of the Animal Control Ordinance with no changes from the previous meeting.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The ordinance will be published two times and be in full force January 1, 2017.  

The Tourism Report was submitted on behalf of Jim Stoughton and reviewed.  

President George reminded everyone that the Courthouse will be closed on Friday, November 11th for Veteran’s Day and on Thursday, November 24th and Friday, November 25th for Thanksgiving.  

President George thanked all Veteran’s for their service.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, November 22, 2016 at 5:30pm.  
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